
 
 

 
 

 
 
DATE:  September 12, 2025 
 

TO:  All Office Staff  
 

FROM:  Culinary Health Fund 
 

RE: Notice of The Valley Health System Potential Termination 
 

 
The Culinary Health Fund is a member of the Health Services Coalition (HSC). HSC represents 27 
employer and union sponsored Health Plans in Southern Nevada with more than 300,000 covered 
lives collectively. Over the last year, the HSC has been engaged in contract negotiations with the 
Valley Health System. To date the two groups have not reached an agreement. We recognize the 
significant amount of planning and effort it will take to move care for this many patients, so to 
minimize patient and provider disruption please note that these facilities will not be listed in 
enrollment materials for 2026 and there is a risk that this contract may terminate December 31, 
2025. 
 
What this means to you and to your practice is that the Valley Health System facilities may no 
longer be contracted with the Health Services Coalition (HSC) effective January 1, 2026. Therefore, 
should an agreement not be reached, effective January 1, 2026, Culinary Health Fund patients 
SHOULD NOT have ANY SERVICES scheduled or rendered at any of the following facilities: 
 

• Centennial Hills Hospital 
• Henderson Hospital 
• Spring Valley Hospital 
• Summerlin Hospital 

• Valley Hospital 
• West Henderson Hospital 
• Valley Health Specialty Hospital 

 
Please take special consideration of this information as you work with your patients in the scheduling of 
medical services and ensure such services are scheduled at any of the other acute care hospitals, including 
the following HSC partners: Dignity Health/Common Spirit, HCA, UMC and North Vista Hospital, Boulder 
City Hospital who will remain contracted with the Health Services Coalition after December 31, 2025. 
 
For additional information or for any questions, please contact Provider Services at 702-892-7313, 
option 2. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Culinary Health Fund 

1901 Las Vegas Blvd. So. 
Suite 107 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89104-1309 
(702) 733-9938 
www.culinaryhealthfund.org 


